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2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB731 

 House of Origin ☒ Introduced ☐ Substitute ☐ Engrossed  

 Second House ☐ In Committee ☐   Substitute ☐ Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Ward 

 

3.  Committee: Courts of Justice 

 

4. Title: Juvenile law-enforcement records; inspection. 

 

5. Summary: Provides that juveniles, parents, guardians, other custodians of the juvenile, and 

the juvenile’s counsel may inspect the juvenile’s law enforcement records only if (a) no other 

law requires or allows withholding of the record, (b) the parent, guardian, or other custodian 

requesting the record is not a suspect, offender, or person of interest in the record, and (c) any 

identifying information or any other involved juveniles is redacted. The bill also provides 

that nothing in § 16.1-301 prohibits the disclosure of reports involving a juvenile that are 

required to be made to the Department of Motor Vehicles. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No.   

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Preliminary. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: There is no anticipated fiscal impact on the Department of Juvenile 

Justice (DJJ) as a result of the provisions of this bill. Any potential fiscal impact on local law 

enforcement agencies is indeterminate at this time.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Department of State Police, 

Department of Juvenile Justice, Department of Motor Vehicles, Local law enforcement 

agencies.  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

11. Other Comments: None. 


